

Minute of Meeting of Buckie and District Community Council

Date	Tuesday 16 March 2021
Time	19:00
Venue	Online via Zoom meeting
Chair	Morag Stewart (MS)
Minutes	Beverley Woods (BW)
Attendees	Alison Durno (AD), Christine Allan (CA), John Stuart (JS), Councillor Warren (SW), Councillor Cowie (GC)
Apologies	Ann Mitchell (AM), Councillor Eagle (TE)

Agenda point	Discussion	Action point	Who?
1 Police update	Community safety report was received from Jane Martin covering January and February. Police unable to attend using Zoom.	On-going discussions with Police to identify ways they can attend.	MS / JS
2 Previous minutes	MS asked that it should have been included a thank you to all the people in the area for helping clear the heavy snow and provide cuppa's to those stranded.	Minutes to be updated. Proposed by CA. Seconded by JS.	BW
3 Matters arising	<p><u>Joint Community Council</u> MS updated from the JCC meeting there is to be a working group set up.</p> <p><u>Local consultation outcome</u> MS was still waiting for final quotes for the cycle path and walkways for installation at the town centre square. Other options being considered, including the other options chosen by the community. Added benefit to the LOIP.</p>	No action required. Extra meeting to be held for CC members.	MS / JS
4 SSE	JS contacted Fiona Morrison for clarity on the position for representation from the CC on the BOWL funding panel. FM updated a quorate was required of two, therefore if one CC member could sit on the panel. AD and JS had been interested; AD agreed for JS to sit on panel.	JS will contact FM and will update on the decision.	JS

5 Correspondence	<p><u>Farmer's market</u> An enquiry had been shared with MS from the previous chair. MS responded to the enquiry saying the CC would be in support of a farmer's market in Buckie once safe.</p> <p><u>Correspondence log</u> JS shared he would create a correspondence log and share with the members regularly before the next meeting.</p>	<p>No further action required.</p> <p>JS to develop template and circulate.</p>	JS
6 Treasurer's report	<p>CA updated the following: Admin grant fund £7880.65. SSE Covid fund £958.00 Fundraising a/c £148.10. SSE Micro grant £300</p> <p>£2380.78 Salvation Army?</p>		
<p>7 Reports</p> <p>a. Local councillors</p> <p>b. Sub-groups</p>	<p><u>SW / GC</u> Advised the budget has been passed now. Buckie High School to benefit from a refurbishment of the 3D football pitch. Buckie Swimming pool to get a refurbishment. Ice plant has been given the go ahead at the Harbour. Dredger is tied up at present, but there will be a new crew.</p> <p><u>SW</u> Senior school pupils to return soon along with S3/S4, with a maximum of 8 pupils in class. This is to try and maximise practical work along with keeping people safe.</p> <p><u>Buckie Kindness Group</u> JS/SW reported things had become quiet. Over Christmas there had been requests from Social Workers and Schools to help families in need. Vouchers were supplied. Some emergency care and prescriptions being requested. Phone has also been quiet. Volunteers helped to support the vaccination centre in Buckie, which was enjoyable.</p>	<p>No further action required.</p> <p>No further action required.</p>	

c. Harbour	<p>On that note SW had wished to note that Regency car sales had provided cars to be used to transport people to vaccination centres when the Buckie one was stood down.</p> <p>No update available at present.</p>	Community council wished to extend our thanks to Regency car sales for their support.	
8 Planning issues	None present.		
9 Joint Community Councils for Moray	No update as we did not manage attendance at the last meeting.		
10 Money 4 Moray	No update.		
11 LOIP	<p>Community Lunches</p> <p>No community lunches recently, considering how to progress this.</p>		
12 AOCB	<p>BW raised some areas within Buckie that required tidied up. It was agreed that various notice boards might need tidied up and BW had felt additional seating could be of benefit from Strathlene to the Harbour. MS asked if we could ask, and post on various socials.</p> <p>MS discussed litter picking with Buckie Roots. Work progressing to look at planning for Keep Scotland Beautiful.</p> <p>CA asked about the session which was agreed with Jane Martin about roles and responsibilities? No further update about this. CA asked to include in minutes.</p>	Agreed to put on our social media a post to ask locals any other areas which local people felt needed some TLC.	JS

11. **Date, time and venue of next meeting** – online Zoom meeting 20 April 2021 at 7.00 pm